STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 JUNE 2013
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster


	Public:
	1 


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



The meeting commenced at 7.45pm (15 minutes early) to incorporate a visit from Aimee Evans of Oxfordshire Rural Community Plan (ORCC).  Aimee attended the meeting to provide advice to the council and members of the public on the best way of launching the Community Led Plan (CLP).

Ms Evans recommended the Parish Council produce a leaflet inviting residents to attend the launch of the community plan.  The leaflet would be distributed to every household in the parish/village.  

Ms Evans volunteered her services or that of a colleague to lead the meeting during which residents would be encouraged to put feedback/ideas forward under specific areas such as Transport, Affordable House etc..  The feedback from the meeting would be collated and shared with the rest of the village and would form the basis of the community plan.  Volunteers would be asked to come forward to form the steering group that would drive the community led plan.  

It was decided that the launch should take place during September, after the summer holiday period and that Westcote Barton and Sandford PC would be invited to participate.  
The PC thanked Ms Evans for attending and she left the meeting.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No questions were raised.

720
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Knight and County Cllr Ian Hudspeth.
721
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received.  
722
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 May 2013 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.  


Matters arising – None
723
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

Nothing further was added to County Councillor Hudspeth’s report.

No report was received from District Councillor Arthur Goffe.

724
Presentation of Financial Year End to full council prior to submission to external auditors (Appendix B)

The Clerk/RFO presented the council with the year end figures following the internal audit.  No issues were raised by the councillors and the appropriate annual return form was signed by the Chairman.


The council did discuss the possibility of putting a quantity of the money from the reserve account into a product that would generate more interest.  Cllr Cyster agreed to look into this.

725
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils AGM invite – 1st July 2013
The AGM was discussed. It would be decided nearer the time if anyone would attend.


(b)
Fallen tree near the bridge on Kiddington Road

Cllr Dyer agreed to speak to Mrs Prior about the fallen tree.
726
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


(a) 
Community Led Plan – Your Village, Your Say
The council discussed a possible date for the launch meeting of 19th September at the Sports & Social Club.  It was decided that the proposed launch leaflet should go out with the September bulletin. 
The clerk to contact Westcote Barton and Sandford Parish Council to see if they would be interested in being involved.


(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House
The clerk read out the latest update from Cottsway regarding the development on the North Street site, near the Carpenters Arms.  News included that the Green Square Group had taken over the affordable housing programme and are in the process of getting the land option assigned to them in preparation for land acquisition and start on the site.  The PC will be sent a construction timetable when timings have been confirmed; however, the Green Square’s Development Manager was optimistic that the new homes could be completed by June/July 2014.
Cllr Dyer to put an update in the forthcoming bulletin.

(c)
Localism Act: Assets of Community Value - Carpenters Arms 

Cllr Cyster confirmed that she had received correspondence from WODC about setting a meeting up with a member of the PC to discuss the Carpenters Arms further.  
RESOLVED
THAT, Cllr Cyster would approach Mr Madden about attending the meeting, along with herself and Cllr Leonard.  Cllr Cyster would confirm the date of the meeting.
727 
Circulation Folder 


No matters were raised.
728

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The Chair of Governors, Darren Silvester was present at the meeting and so he provided the council with an update.  He reported that open afternoons for new starters were about to commence, along with a parents evening for new parents to the school.   The pupil numbers for next year stand at 103 and so current priorities included the structuring of staff and classrooms.

Mr Silvester confirmed that Mrs Holland had decided to leave the school and that the school fete was on the 29th June.
Mr Silvester left the meeting at this point.



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Street signs - No further action had been taken.
Speed signs - The clerk had chased but still had not received any feedback from OCC with regards to the relocation of the speed signs along Church Lane.  The clerk was to continue to chase.

Footpath along B4030 to Rayford Lane 




RESOLVED,


THAT, the clerk would contact Cllr Hudspeth requesting funding from the Stewardship fund to facilitate this work.   The clerk would also check that the costs submitted previously by Highways to undertake the work still stood.

Proposed ‘Car Park’ sign (with no overnight parking) for Worton Road to help congestion outside shop



RESOLVED,


THAT, the clerk would contact OCC to enquire how much a sign would cost and likely timings for the sign to be installed.

Work to remove the steps at the Dock




RESOLVED,


THAT, the clerk would contact Dan Weeks from OCC to organise a site visit to discuss.
Additional grasscrete parking outside the school – discussions were had about getting the verge on the opposite side of the road where the grasscrete parking had recently been completed converted also into grasscrete parking.  




RESOLVED,


THAT, a quote would be obtained from the PC’s preferred supplier for the work to be carried out.  This was proposed by Cllr Gardner and seconded by Cllr Dyer.  

The clerk would check with OCC about possible funding for the work and to request a site visit to discuss the matter further.  



(c)
Transport – The Chair




Cllr Dyer reported that OCC were taking away subsidised grants for rural buses.    



RESOLVED,




THAT, the clerk would ask Cllr Hudspeth a) if the Middle Barton service that runs 

to Banbury on a Thursday would be affected by this change and b) if the Chipping 

Norton Service on a Wednesday would move onto this scheme when it ends in 

2014.  


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that the problems with the new MUGA should be rectified by the 

end of July. He also reported a Beer Festival taking place over the August Bank 


Holiday.  



(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report
729
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No planning applications had been received


Cllr Henderson reported being approached by a resident about planning rules relating to 
extensions adjoining a neighbouring property.


RESOLVED 

THAT, the clerk would e-mail WODC to seek clarification about building extensions within 
2 metres of a boundary.
730
Finances 

(a) 
Report from Finance Sub Committee meeting 11th June


It was agreed that the PC would not rebuild the fallen wall at the end of the 


entrance to the playing field from Holliers Crescent but they would remove the 


fallen/loose bricks.  The annual review for 2012/13 was discussed, along with 


feedback from the internal auditor.  The budget tracker for 2013/14 was reviewed 

during which nothing untoward was identified.  


The contribution request from the Alice Marshall Hall Committee for a new floor 
was also discussed.  It was agreed that £1,500 would be donated to the Committee 
but this would need to be approved at the next full council meeting in June.


RESOLVED 


THAT, the £1,500 would be donated to the Alice Marshall Hall.  This was proposed 

by Cllr Dyer and seconded by Cllr Leonard.

(b)
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda 
     


June 2013)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 17 June 2013



Internal audit, DT Monk = £100.00



Planting of flower boxes, E. Probbitts = £250.00



Hedge cutting, Hillside Rd, K.B Probbitts = £65.00





Meeting room hire, Barton Memorial S&SC, £18.00



Grass cutting x 2, M. Probbitts = £580.00 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed, except the grass cutting payment.   


Cllr Henderson would check dates of cuts prior to the payment being 



approved and then inform the clerk who could then raise the cheque.
731
To receive items for next agenda

Footpath along B4030 from village to Rayford Lane

732
AOB

No other business raised.
733
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15 July 2013 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton, 8.00pm
5



  Signed .............................................


